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Club; Gary Breuckman, Editor; P.O. Box 666; Menomonee Falls, Wisconsin 53052-0666.
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS
(for latest info, call 252-I.N.F.O.)

Snobirds meetings are held on the second Tuesday of each
month, 8:00 p.m., at the Village Bowl in Memononee Falls,
N86 W18830 Main St.
Please join us!  Guests are welcome!

--  September 2003
 9 General Meeting                  Village Bowl, Menomonee Falls, 8 p.m.
30 Board Meeting                                            Dave Rowley, 7:30 p.m.

--  October 2003
10  - 12 Milwaukee  snow show
14 General Meeting                  Village Bowl, Menomonee Falls, 8 p.m.
25 Adopt -a- Highway                            meet Whiskey Corners, 9 a.m.
28 Board Meeting                               Bonnie Pollich, 7:30 p.m.

--  November 2003
7 - 9 Novi, MI snow show
11 General Meeting                  Village Bowl, Menomonee Falls, 8 p.m.
13 - 15 Green Bay  snow show
25 Board Meeting                                       Jim Nuck, 7:30 p.m.

--  December 2003
3, 10, 17 Safety School                     MF Rec Dept., 6:30 - 9:30 p.m.
9 General Meeting                  Village Bowl, Menomonee Falls, 8 p.m.

Event Hotline, 252-INFO   (252-4636)

see our club information on the Internet
at     http://www.snobirds.org/

SLIVERS  from the Board

Gary Breuckman

Our new membership year is starting - we hope to see you all
back as continuing members.  Our treasury is doing well due to all
the efforts of the members at our fundraisers.  The Board has set
renewal rates the same as last year, and the $20 discount for workers
who have helped with our fundraisers and events continues.  Some
clubs are raising rates to cover the AWSC dues increase this year, but
we are not.  $10 of your fee goes to AWSC.

The Board members elected this year, to three year terms, are
Bonnie Pollich, Dave Rowley, and Kelly Wellhausen. At the last
Board meeting the Board elected the club officers for the coming
year.

President Scott Makowski
Vice-PresidentKelly Wellhausen
Secretary Steve Biehl
Treasurer Kim Quicker
Board Chair Gary Breuckman
Board Secr Dave Rowley

Board Members are Gary Breuckman,  Jim Nuck, John Palmer,
Bonnie Pollich, Ed Pollich, Dave Rowley, Steve Schuh, Al Schultz,
and Kelly Wellhausen

There are some opportunities coming up next month at the Snow
Show for selling raffle tickets, and Scott is heading up a special
safety school event there.  October is also Adopt-a-Highway!

Long Range, Smelt Fry April 16th 2004 - mark your calendars.



ADOPT-A-HIGHWAY  2003
Joe Mingari

Highway clean up #2 went off without a hitch. The usual bunch
of suspects were at Whiskey Corners raring to go. After debating
whose watch was correct we divided into two groups and got started
at  6:05 P.M.

We were well on our way to completing the job with little or no
problems when a rather large and very dead deer was encountered.

It was evident that it had been there for some time. We wisely
agreed that if the DNR wasn’t picking up carcasses, neither would
we.

There wasn’t any major finds or discoveries to report this time.
Maybe we aren’t looking in the right places.

The entire job took only one and a half hours with the worse area
being the painted railway overpass. It’s amazing the imagination the
youth of today employs in the dark of night.

Debriefing did then take place at Whiskey Corners.

Many thanks to: Steve Biehl, Gary & Betsy Breuckman, Dick
Brunow, Scott Makowski, Jim & Sue Nuck, Al Schultz, Bill Schultz,
Ron Wendt and of course Judy Mingari.

It is really appreciated  for these members to give of their time to
again get the job done.

Set your sights on the next clean up, Sat. October 25th at 9:00
A.M.

          Joe M

Safety School
Gary Breuckman

The Snobirds will again be offering snowmobile safety
classes this winter.  The classes are conducted by qualified
instructors, from the Snobirds, who are certified by the State
D.N.R..  Satisfactory completion of the class meets the D.N.R.
requirements for certification of  snowmobile operators in the
state of Wisconsin.

State requirements are:  Any person who is at least 12 years
old AND who is born on or after January 1, 1985 is required to
possess a valid Snowmobile Safety Certificate in order to
operate a snowmobile on public trails, lands or frozen waters.

The course consists of three evening classes with subjects of
snowmobile laws, ethics, terminology, maintenance, clothing,
first aid, environmental and ecology problems.

At the end of the third class there will be a written test on the
material covered.  Students passing the test will receive certifi-
cation.

We have two sets of indoor sessions scheduled this season.
Total cost is $10.00   The first set will be December 3rd, 10th and
17th.   The second set of classes will be January 7th, 14th and
21st.  All of these dates are Wednesdays.

All classes are from 6:30 pm to 9:30 pm at the Menomonee
Falls Recreation Dept., W152  N8645 Margaret Rd In the Falls,
for reservations call Gary Breuckman at 414-442-4278.



First meeting at
new Village

Bowl location
July 8 2003

Corn Roast and
Picnic at election

meeting
Aug 12 2003


